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The campaign for the defense of Chairman Gonzalo deepens and
broadens

We are very pleased to make known that the campaign for the
defense of the life of Chairman Gonzalo, the greatest living
Marxist-Leninist-Maoist on the face of the Earth, Head of the
world proletarian revolution, Head of the Communist Party of
Peru, the red fraction of the International Communist
Movement, is deepening and widening as shown by three recent
developments:
First, it is very good news that the Maoist comrades of China
signed the Joint International Declaration for the Day of
Heroism, as it was drafted and in which we reaffirm:
“The explosions of the masses are like the heralds of the new
era of revolutions that has opened up. Because it is the
masses that have made, make and will make the great
transformations, it is from those glorious hands that the new
will always come forth to guide humanity. Because with their
armed hands they conquer and defend the new Power, Power, the
central task of the revolution. The masses cry out, they
demand of us communists that we lead them.
…The world reaction is aware of the danger that lurks…..
Imperialism and world reaction are sinking in the midst of
greater collusion and strife, and in the midst of their agony

they make bloody swipes and with the help of revisionists and
opportunists of every color seek to avert the revolution …
The fact that reaction takes advantage of opportunism and
revisionism in its desperate reactionary way out of the crisis
and to postpone the revolution, is one more political proof of
the maturity of the objective and subjective conditions for
the revolution throughout the world. That proves that
revolution is the main historical and political trend in the
world today….
The revisionist and capitulationist right opportunist line in
Peru, as the head of the new revisionism at world level, which
denies the semi-colonial and semi-feudal character of the
countries of the Third World, saying that these have ceased to
be so because of “neo-liberalism” applied since the beginning
of the 90’s of the last century and in the case of Peru,
Furthermore, because with the people’s war the semi-feudal
relations were destroyed and Peru has become dependent
capitalist and “that the present struggle is for democratic
rights, a new constitution and sovereignty”, these renegades
deny what was established by Maoism and Gonzalo Thought, that
as long as the democratic revolution is not completed with the
seizure of power in the whole country, the domination of
imperialism, bureaucratic capitalism and semi-feudalism will
not have been destroyed. Moreover, expressly in the case of
Peru, where reaction has reestablished the old power, it has
reestablished the old relations of production, that is, semifeudalism, and in the countries where it acts with the
development of bureaucratic capitalism it evolves the semifeudal base, it does not destroy it. The new revisionism
denies the revolutionary situation in development at the
international level. That is to say, it denies the revolution
as the main tendency, denies the new great wave of the world
revolution, denies the strategic offensive of the world
revolution, denies the main contradiction, denies the
democratic revolution, denies the land problem in the

countries of the Third World and therefore denies the world
proletarian revolution. They are counterrevolutionary
renegades”.
Secondly, that the same Maoist comrades in China have issued
the important statement, Commemorating the Centenary of the
Founding of the Communist Party of China, Communist Group
(Maoist), where they conclude, that:
“Progressive elements in China need to actively study and
deepen the understanding of Marxism-Leninism-Maoism, primarily
Maoism, and the universally valid contributions of Chairman
Gonzalo. We need to put our focus on the national and
international situation, have understanding of the situation
of the World Proletarian Revolution, realizing that the most
important task at this time is the reconstitution of the
militarized Communist Party of China. Organizations should be
clearly guided by Marxism-Leninism-Maoism, mainly Maoism,
organized on Maoist principles, against all forms of
revisionism and deviationism, reject eclecticism and
sectarianism. Maoists need to combine theory with practice,
forge close links with the masses and our own experience in
practice, attach importance to criticism and self-criticism.”
Third, in northeast China, near a factory, graffiti was found
with the slogans “Long live Chairman Mao!” on the first line
and “Long live Chairman Gonzalo!” on the second and third
lines:

